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The regular meeting of the Permanent Council was chaired by Ambassador  Joel Hernández García, Permanent Representative of Mexico to the Organization of American States (OAS). It began at 9:42 a.m.
1. Adoption of the order of business

The Permanent Council adopted the draft order of business, document CP/OD-1873/12, without changes.

In calling the meeting to order, the Chair extended a warm welcome to distinguished personalities who were in attendance. He conveyed warm greetings to the President of the Supreme Court of Guatemala; the Vice President of the Supreme Court of Nicaragua; and the Judges of the Supreme Courts of Panama and Guatemala. 
· Presentation of souvenir gavel to the outgoing Chair
The Chair paid tribute to the leadership demonstrated and political sensitivity that characterized the work undertaken by Ambassador Stephen Vasciannie, Permanent Representative of Jamaica, as he concluded his tenure as Chair of the Permanent Council for the period July 1 to September 30, 2012 and presented him with a souvenir gavel in recognition of his tenure at the helm of the Permanent Council. 

The Chair of the Permanent Council also acknowledged and thanked Ambassador Diego Pary, Permanent Representative of the Plurinational State of Bolivia, for his work as Vice Chair of the Council for the term that had just ended.
2. Parks of Creativity for the Americas Request by the Permanent Mission of Colombia
Following general comments by the Assistant Secretary General of the OAS, Ambassador Albert Ramdin, about young people, creativity and innovation, and their contribution to national development, the Permanent Representative of Colombia, Ambassador Andrés González, highlighted the professional background of Dr. Raúl Cuero, President of the International Park of Creativity for Young Inventors, and the Hemisphere’s need for human talent and creativity to be encouraged through public policies.
Dr. Raúl Cuero delivered a presentation on the pressing challenges to economic and social development in Latin America and the Caribbean and on the impact of creativity and innovation in meeting the challenges of development.
Two separate projects were also introduced–by Ms. Gabriela Melo, a researcher with the Park of Creativity of Colombia, and Mr. Germain Javier Mejia, President of the Board of Directors of Aguas de Manizales, Colombia. 
The representatives of Dominican Republic, United States, and Trinidad and Tobago, as well as the Secretary General, commented on the presentations by the speakers and shared some thoughts about how follow-up on the issue could be engaged in the Organization.
The Permanent Council took note of the statements and experiences shared by Dr. Raúl Cuero, Gabriela Melo, and Germán Javier Mejia and the comments and observations made by the delegations.
3. Presentation on the Judicial Facilitators Program. Request by the Permanent Mission of Panama

The Permanent Council heard presentations by the Secretary General; Dr. Thelma Aldana Esperanza Hernandez, President of the Supreme Court of Guatemala; Dr. Marvin Aguilar García, Vice President of the Supreme Court of Nicaragua; and Dr. Hernán De León Batista, judge of the Supreme Court of Panama, concerning the Project to Support Establishment of Judicial Facilitators Services in Central America that the Offices of the General Secretariat in Guatemala, Nicaragua, Panama, and Honduras were promoting through the Judicial Facilitators Program. The project had been extended to Argentina and Paraguay.
Following remarks by the representatives of Nicaragua, Uruguay, El Salvador, Mexico, Panama, Paraguay, Guatemala, and Brazil thanking the judges for their presentations and hailing the success of this important Program – whose primary purpose is to enhance access to justice for citizens living in the most isolated rural areas – the Permanent Council took note of said remarks. 
4. “2012 – Bicentenary of the Constitution of Cádiz – Constitutional Seed of Latin America”. Request by the Permanent Mission of Panama

The Alternate Representative of Mexico, Ms. María de los Dolores Jiménez, commented on the commemoration of the Bicentennial of the Constitution of Cádiz, noting the historical and legal significance of that Constitution to Spanish America as one of the foundations of the struggle for independence and as the seed of its constitutional life.
The delegation of Mexico presented a facsimile copy of the Constitution of Cadiz, from the edition printed in Mexico in September 1812.  

The representatives of Costa Rica, Colombia, and Honduras, as well as the Permanent Observer of Spain, spoke about the occasion. The Permanent Council took note of the various statements about the commemoration. 

5. Extension of the deadline for the analysis of the proposed prioritization of OAS mandates contained in document CP/CAAP-3175/12 add.1 1

The Chair recalled that as part of the work related to the Strategic Vision of the OAS outlined by the Secretary General, the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs had made up a list of all existing mandates in the Organization, analysis of which was entrusted to the permanent committees of the Permanent Council and to the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI). The Permanent Council confirmed that the deadline for the results of the analysis to be submitted was one month from the installation of the committees. 
In that connection, the Chair reported that he had received a request from the Chair of CIDI seeking an extension of the agreed deadline for the work to be completed.
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The delegation of Saint Vincent and the Grenadines inquired about the status of mandates adopted prior to 2007 and about the status of financing for them, specifically those relating to the Scholarship Program. 
The Chair said he would begin consultations with the CIDI Chair and the committee Chairs, to propose to the Council a new date for receiving the respective proposals for prioritization of mandates. He noted that said consultations would include as well the query by the delegation of Saint Vincent and the Grenadines.
6. Other business

Bringing the meeting to a close, Ambassador Joel Hernández García reiterated his commitment to the work of the Permanent Council as he assumed its helm for the period October 1 to December 31, 2012. He stated that he was assuming the leadership, convinced that dialogue and the quest for consensus were vital to achieving the common goals of the Organization. 

There being no further matters to consider, the meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.  
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�.	The statements and comments appear in the Minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA-18/12.
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